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180. 
Mr D S Maimane to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

With reference to data available for cholera prone areas in the affected provinces, (a) what amount has been secured by his Department for such areas and (b) how will the said amount be allocated to municipalities?
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REPLY:

From the Exchequer a total budget of R321 182 000,00 has been allocated to the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry for the implementation of sanitation projects for the 2003/04 financial year.  Specific allocations for cholera projects have been made to the Eastern Cape Province only.  An amount of R4 107 000, 00 has been allocated to the OR Thambo District Municipality.  During the 2002/03 financial year, amounts of R6 374 000,00 and R15 000 000,00 were allocated and spent respectively in KwaZulu-Natal and Eastern Cape for the provision of sanitation in high-risk areas.  In the other cholera prone province, Limpopo, the high-risk cholera areas are prioritised for the implementation of sanitation projects. There is, however, no separate allocations. The total allocations per Region are as follow:

	Region
	Allocation

	Eastern Cape
	R71 056 000,00

	Free State
	R44 284 000,00

	Gauteng
	R5 962 000,00

	KwaZulu-Natal
	R60 662 000,00

	Limpopo
	R36 254 000,00

	Mpumalanga
	R37 252 000,00

	North West
	R44 629 000,00

	Northern Cape
	R17 936 000,00

	Western Cape
	R3 147 000,00

	Total
	R321 182 000,00


Note:

For operational purposes the Department has  divided the  country  into

nine regions and the regional  borders  more or less coincide  with  the

provincial borders

Allocations are made per Region.  The Regional Offices in turn allocate to Municipalities according to needs and priorities.  During the prioritisation process my Department’s Regional Offices work very closely with Municipalities to ensure that Municipalities’ needs are considered in the allocations.
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A National Cholera Strategy was drafted during 2000 to ensure responsiveness and to ensure that all stakeholders assume their roles and responsibilities with regard to cholera intervention.  As part of the strategy, Joint Operating Committees (JOC) have been established in the high risk Regions/Provinces, i.e KwaZulu-Natal, Eastern Cape and Limpopo.   The JOCs ensure that there is a co-ordinated effort in terms of planning, implementation and monitoring.  It consists of the Departments of Health, Water Affairs and Forestry, Defence, as well as the relevant Municipalities.  Other relevant stakeholders are brought on board depending on relevancy and local conditions.

